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HB 2030 A STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY Carrier: Sen. Baertschiger Jr

Senate Committee On Environment and Natural Resources

Action Date: 05/11/17
Action: Do pass the A-Eng bill.

Vote: 5-0-0-0
Yeas: 5 - Baertschiger Jr, Dembrow, Olsen, Prozanski, Roblan

Fiscal: Has minimal fiscal impact
Revenue: No revenue impact

Prepared By: Beth Patrino, LPRO Analyst

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES:
Removes requirement that the number of nonresident, annual tags issued for black bear for the general hunting
season must be less than three percent of all tags issued the previous year. Declares emergency, effective on
passage.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
 Bear population stable or growing
 Current three percent limit has only been reached one time in one zone
 Reducing complexity of hunting regulations

EFFECT OF AMENDMENT:
No amendment.

BACKGROUND:
In Oregon, there are controlled hunts for black bears during spring (early or mid-April to late May) and a general
hunting season during fall (August to November in eastern Oregon and August to December in western Oregon).  The
Oregon Black Bear Management Plan requires the Department of Fish and Wildlife to monitor bear mortalities to
ensure sustainable harvest. Recent data indicate that the current bear populations across the state are stable or
growing.

House Bill 2030A would remove the requirement that the number of nonresident, general season tags issued by
drawing for black bear must be less than three percent of all black bear tags issued the previous year for hunting in a
particular area. 


